The August 2008 Council meeting for Penn Lake Park Borough was held on 8/6/08. Council President Tom Carter called the meeting to order at approximately 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Roll Call showed Favire, Carter, George and Rosenstock were present.  Also in attendance were Mayor Bill Warner, Atty. McCormick and many concerned residents.


The July 2008 minutes were presented to Council and placed on display. A motion to accept the minutes as presented was made by Favire, 2nd by George, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT:


The treasurer’s report was presented and accepted by a motion from Favire 2nd by George, Roll Call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.





GENERAL

PLGIT

GARBAGE
Bal.7/02/08

$11018.08

$138371.76
$23921.42

Deposits


$ 1862.62

$  2519.26
$  190.00

Withdrawals

$ 2248.92

$      .00
$ 3533.33

Interest

     $
    

$   258.60
$__ 39.47    

Bal. 8/06/08

$10631.78
     $141149.62  
$20617.56





LIQUID FUELS
  DAM   

PETTY CASH
Bal. 7/02/08

$17158.77

$1017.21

$16.83

Deposits


$     .00

$    .00

$  .00

Withdrawals

$     .00

$    .00

$ 7.70

Interest


$   31.73

$   1.88

$  .00
Bal.8/06/08

$17190.50

$1019.09

$ 9.13

SEWER FUND

Bal. 7/02/08


$ 37497.37

Penn Vest interest 8/1
$  9696.40 (automatic withdrawal)

Withdrawals


$   312.50

Deposits



$      .00

Interest



$    24.21
Bal 8/06/08


$ 27512.68

RECEIPTS: READ




$ 2519.26

H. A. Berkheimer, EIT



$  158.56

Luzerne County Delinquent Taxes



$ 1166.20

Realty Transfer Taxes



$   50.00

Zoning Permits



$  300.00

Contractors Permits



$   50.00

Garbage Fees Collected



$  433.84

Taxes Collected



$  300.00

Magisterial District fines collected

BILLS:
READ 


$   39.36

HA Berkheimer, Admin & Comm (June)


$   39.23

PP & L – 2 Streetlights, June


$ 3533.33

Keystone Sanitation, July Garbage


$    7.70

Postmaster, zoning book to Lands Trust

$  150.00

Atty. Charles McCormick, August Salary

$  228.00

Kirby Memorial Health Ctr. 12 water tests


$  200.00

Zoning Officer Salary-Sally Horny, July


$    6.56

ZO Sally Horny, postage 


$   57.70

Verizon- Telephone 7/7 to 8/6/08


$  206.25

Atty. Maier, Longmore Hearing


$  103.72

Jill Rosenstock, summer camp supplies


$  960.00

Jill Rosenstock, summer camp 4 wks, 96/hrs


$  960.00

Jill Casarella, summer camp 96/hrs


$  288.00

Stephanie Longmore, lifeguard, 36/hrs@$8/hr


$   88.80

Reeves-Rent-A John,July-Portable potty/beach


$   47.89

Tom Carter, 2 signs no soliciting


$   70.00

Tom Carter, stop sign purchase


$  100.00

Paragon Total Home Maint -rec area maint


George made a motion to pay the bills, 2nd by Carter, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

Carter stated he received an estimate from CECO Assoc on the paving & drainage work to be done on Hollenback Rd.  It’s a little higher than we thought.  The cost of asphalt is much higher than last year.  Last year at this time the estimate was $340 and this year its $840.  It has gone up more than double.  From May to August it has gone up $400.  The bid estimate from CECO came in at $135,000.00; they will now put it out for bid and see what comes in.  The plan is they have to submit the bid proposal to Luzerne County to get approval since this is all being done with grant money, advertise is twice, 20th and 27th.  Hopefully we will be able to accept a bid at the September meeting and by the end of September early October have the work done.  The roadwork is from the property line by the stone quarry to Terrace Drive.  Discussion ensued.  Tom will contact the school to notify them of the proposed roadwork on Hollenback Rd.


Carter said he has ordered the stop sign to be placed at Marilyn & Lakeview Dr.


Carter said he met with a company this past month that does repairs and construction to tennis courts just to see what can be done with ours.  It sounds like it will be very expensive but we haven’t received anything official yet from them.


It has been brought up a couple of times about the debris accumulating at the pagoda and the stagnant water.  I contacted a man from Borton Lawson who is a hydrologist and is working on our dam breach analysis who came down and took pictures.  He was going to put together some ideas of some suggestions that we can work with to try to correct the issue.

QUESTIONS:


Discussion ensued about why asphalt is not being used.  


Sally Horny asked if the White Haven Police is patrolling Penn Lake.  Apparently they stopped someone at the beach and asked them if they were drinking or smoking pot. Carter replied that he never made the request.  Discussion ensued. 


Vince asked if the Borough has a lease with the Association.  Tom said yes but it is from the early 90’s.  We got together with the Association about a month ago and we discussed and clarified the entries in the lease.  Vince said there is a sign placed at the beach and it was put up without a permit.  Tom said that he would take the blame for that cause it was brought up to him and he said it sounded like a good idea.  Discussion ensued.  Vince said that he has a problem with the lease and that the association is to take care of the areas in the lease.  He has an issue with supplying tax payers money for a private organization that some people choose not to belong to, such as paying for sand etc by the boro when it is stated in the lease that the association is to take care of maintaining all the areas in the lease, one of which is the beach area.  Discussion ensued.  Tom stated that for the past 5, 10 years the borough has purchased sand for the beach.  From this last meeting we have come to an understanding of how it’s suppose to happen.  Wanted to thank Vince for his input, thinks its valuable and we will work to correct those issues.  Discussion ensued about the paths to the lake and the responsibility of the association to maintain them and the possible conflict of members of council also being association members and voting when they shouldn’t have.  George said that she understands Vince’s concerns and that he made very valid points but in the interest of cooperation and working together she doesn’t see it as a problem.  Discussion ensued.  Tom said that part of the discussion with the association was to amend the lease and clarify some points; we are working on it, to try to spell out specifically the responsibilities of the association and Borough.  Discussion ensued about the sign at the entrance to the lake. Discussion ensued about the reference made in the lease to the paths around the lake to the beach and whether there are 5 main ones or more.  Discussion also ensued about the references made to the paths in the original deed.  Tom said we will try to get some answers and try to resolve some of these issues for next meeting.


Vince questioned about the actual number of people that are not hooked up to the sewer system.  Spoke with the Aqua people and knows there are 6 not connected, 1 is not paying the other 6 are.  Vince directed his comments to Atty McCormick where he stated that Atty. McCormick said at last months meeting that it’s a long complicated process to get people to start paying like this gentleman that never paid a cent.  Vince said he read in the Citizens Voice what Atty. McCormick said to the Nuangola people that there would be a significant penalty for those people that do not hook up.  However, what significant penalty is there, because that guy for 3 years has not hooked up and you told the Nuangola people the same stuff you told us before the sewers.  Atty. McCormick said he will attempt to answer the question.  There is a list of 7 properties that Aqua has.  Five properties have connection permits that are obtained which mean they are in the process of connecting, two do not.  One was a Mr. Lock who said he was going to rebuild the property and apply for a connection.  He has applied for a subdivision approval in order to join two parcels.  He has followed up with what he represented to me over the winter as to what is going to happen with the property.  The only one he has had difficulty with is the Clymo property.  Because of the continuous problem the pump was placed out at the road to maintain the connection.  Atty. McCormick has attempted two times over the past year to get service on him in order to enforce the process.  Sent a constable to try but could not have the papers served, because of not being able to find anyone.  Atty. McCormick will be filing in the Court of Common Pleas a complaint against the owners, (Mr. & Mrs. Clymo are both deceased and a family member is in charge).  If we cannot force them to connect we will publish in the paper.  Hopefully this explained the situation.  The economic detriment to Mr. Clymo is that he had to run a line out to where the grinder pump is at his expense.  That is the discussion I had w/the Nuangola people.  So if the grinder pump doesn’t get put next to their house they would theoretically be in the same situation as the Clymo’s it being out by the road and then running the lateral at the homeowners expense. Granted the Clymo property has sat there for years because of the death in the family and the inability to move ahead.  I couldn’t do it easily so now it will be done the hard way, I will move ahead with this.  

Vince was concerned who would be responsible for the grinder pumps that were placed at these properties and not being used and now they go to use them and for whatever reason they burn up or something because of them just sitting there for a number of years, who pays for the repair or replacement of them.  Aqua PA would be responsible under the O&M cost.  Vince said he knows of 2 people that are using their homes and are using the old septic system.  Discussion ensued.  Sally confirmed that all the papers were sent to Lock.  

Discussion ensued as to how long a permit is good for. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS:


Mayor Warner said that people are cleaning up after their dogs a little better but there are still some issues.  Please do not be afraid to tell people to pick up after the dogs if you see someone not doing it.  

Mayor received correspondence from PP&L in regard to the placement of the sign they were talking about, it needs to be moved 5 ft from where they were putting it in.  


Favire tested the water and the readings were all low.  He took tests weekly.  


George said that we need signs at the bridge by Augies house, the bridge indicators.  


Rosenstock said summer camp was successful except for bee stings.  Jill Casarella will be taking it over next year.  We wish to thank several people.  The man that lives next to the beach, George Heindrich, he allowed the kids to run on his land and allowed us to use his electricity.  Maura Johnson would ring cool drinks for the kids.  Kerry Casarella, Jill’s sister in law would stay and help.  Fred Favire made sure the grass was cut.

Also the association is having 50 tons of sand delivered tomorrow morning if anyone wants to come and see it, Randy Johnson will be spreading it for free.  Jill said that she spoke with the Baslers about the tennis courts but didn’t get any answers from them.  Tom Carter also spoke with the Baslers and they will be working on some solution.  


Sally Horny said she issued 4 permits, 1 contractor’s permit, app for zoning hearing and sent out info to Mr. Lock regarding a minor subdivision and am waiting to hear back.  We received the letter back from Luzerne County giving their ok on the timbering.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:


George said we sent a letter to the Community Assessment by National Land & Trust.

NEW BUSINESS:


Carter said he received a Deed of Dedication from the Estate of John Rash, John Keeler Executor.  They wish to give the Borough 2 lots back on Horseshoe Dr. by the recreation area. We need to accept it and send it back to them.  Tom made a motion to accept the Deed of Dedication for the 2 lots, 2nd by George, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried. 


Discussion ensued about having a burn ordinance allowing people to burn leaves on certain days perhaps.  Discussion followed.


Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Favire, 2nd by George, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Meeting adjourned.







Respectfully submitted,






Teresa Wojciechowski, Secy




